 FIRST 2020 MEETING OF KITTAMAQUNDI COMMUNITY, INC

March 28, 2020, via Zoom, due to Corona Virus social distancing

Enabling Minister Claire Matheny opened the meeting with prayer.  

President's Update:

President of Council, Ellen King, expressed thanks for those who enabled KC's ability to communicate electronically in these unprecedented times.  Council's recent activities include holding two Zoom retreats to set goals for the year, and to conduct KC business in these unprecedented times, the annual approval of the KC Corporate Missions, and the signing of a letter indicating KC's intention to align with other organizations working to phase out fossil fuel plants.

A number of issues will need to be postponed until we are able to experience a “new normal.”  While the Carriage House rentals have been cancelled, some activities will need to continue.  Building and Grounds Leadership Team will continue to address issues maintaining the building as necessary, the Garden Committee will continue to upkeep the Sacred Garden, and as of now, the Labyrinth is scheduled to be installed this coming week.  Plans are being made to have the Easter Holy Days and Sunday Worship via Zoom.

Ellen expressed her gratitude to Claire for being an incredible blessing in this community's life.  In the current situation, Claire is creatively meeting the challenge to be many things to many people, including her own family with whom she is quarantined, as well as the many in her KC family. 

Enabling Minister's Message:

Claire offered thanks to Ellen, Vanessa, and this year's amazing Council for their ability to creatively address the many communication issues that have arisen due to quarantine rules surrounding the COVID-19 outbreak.  Special thanks to Don Benson and Juls Gilliam for their technical guidance and expertise to enable KC to quickly convert to digital communication.  She asked that technical feedback be directed to Ellen, and suggestions for spiritual connectivity be directed to Mary Brandenberg of the Spiritual Education Leadership Team.  Holy Week will be a special challenge this year, and Claire alerts us that our participation will indeed honor our Christian traditions but in some non-traditional ways.  She will work with Jean Link on the Maundy Thursday service, and with the Worship Task Group to provide a method of breaking bread together.  Many other activities being planned will be provided to KC via online Zoom gatherings.  Claire reiterated that since she is at home with family during this time of quarantine, she will be directing her energies to providing for her family during the day time hours, and be available to KC in the evenings after the children have gone to bed.  She continues to work out her daily boundaries and often cannot answer KC questions until later in the day, barring an emergency of course.  Council voiced concerns about Claire's self-care, and she expressed her thanks and gratitude for the concern, compassion, and understanding as she works with the new life schedule.  To help her maintain her schedule, she will limit herself to three Zoom meetings per week, and she continues her yoga practice.

Introduction of Phone Tree/Vine:

Anne and Vanessa have been discussing how KC can stay in touch with one another in some structured manner via telephone calls.  KC Members are in CARE groups whose members typically routinely stay in touch with one another, so the concern is for all those non-Members who are not in CARE groups and will need to be offered a way to stay connected with our community.  Anne suggested that a phone-tree-type mechanism can be designed for maximum efficiency by having designated callers who would routinely connect with specific persons.  Vanessa noted this type of structure would allow KC the opportunity to let people feel KC's concern for them, and to know who among them would need less support or more.  They drafted a list of 63 people whom they know of that may need to be connected this way, and ask to be informed of any others.  They suggested 10 or more volunteers would be able to handle that number of calls among them, and prepared instructions for the callers. They will also check the recent Visitor's Sign-in sheets to find a phone or email contact.  The most recent version of the KC directory was used to compile the list, and it was noted that Amy is working on an update of the directory so that callers can work with accurate information.

Finance Report:

Dale alerted Council that while the January and February reports look quite normal for the beginning of the year, with many pledgors pre-paying their 2020 pledges early in the year, beginning in March the dollar amount of KC monthly income will be substantially reduced as individuals and families experience financial hardship.  Don Benson noted that there is now a “Donate” button on the KC website, available to the public, and that PayPal is being investigated as an option for KC givers.  After discussion of these payment options, Bonnie O noted that the preferred way to donate at the moment is either by mailing in a check (with designation for funds in the reference line) or by donating by online banking.

Rentals are a significant part of the KC income, and due to the pandemic many rentals have been cancelled or postponed.  The summer months will have a more severe budget impact due to wedding cancellations.  

Some good news is that the Building and Grounds Leadership Team has completed the Sacred Garden water pipe and sprinkler projects, and stayed within the current budget limits.  The Labyrinth is due to be installed this coming week, and Dale reminded Council that the payment of the labyrinth installation does not impact the KC budget as the funds were donated from funds raised privately.  

Both Ellen and Vanessa shared with Council some ways the spirit has led them to contemplate making changes to their personal giving going forward.  

Dale noted that KC Council agreed to continue paying the employees, seeing it as the right thing to do in the current situation.  

Laura Lesche asked about providing financial support to the refugee family KC supports, and Don Link reported that they are doing all right for now.  They are able to pick up food packages being distributed at the Howard County school in their area, and Don is keeping in touch with the team that supports the family so that any need can be addressed as it arises.  Discussion about how we address the needs of others in our community and surrounding neighborhoods.  The $500 emergency fund is already used up.  Anne reported that our refugee family is one of many who are successfully receiving food boxes at designated county schools every Monday through Friday.

Council Goals/Visioning Team:

Vanessa prepared a PowerPoint presentation regarding the following issues which Council discussed at their meeting to determine Council's 2020 Goals.  Below is her synopsis of what was presented:

When the KC Council met to determine the Council goals for 2020, the process included asking three key questions:

1) What is the purpose of the KC Council?

2) What outcomes do we see in the community when Council is fulfilling the highest achievement of its purpose?

3) Looking at our current state, where do we see the most opportunity to stretch toward that highest goal?

Exploration of these questions led to determination of these three priority areas of focus:  Leadership, Change & Growth, and Communication, and Council imagined some possible next steps in each area.

Leadership
· Create a leadership mentoring process to ensure succession for leadership teams and council

· Invite a community-wide dialogue about "leadership”
Change & Growth
· Invite formation of a Visioning Team - Council to prepare the team and support their work, but not lead this team 
Communication
· Create a communications plan - engage current efforts among the onboarding group and other key "communicators" in KC community

· Facilitate communication between leadership teams - change the format of council meetings to focus on interconnections instead of just individual reports/efforts
While Council would like to move forward on the stated goals, it was noted that these shifting and changing times are making progress challenging.  KC will need to be present in the discussions and do our exploration of the possibilities together.  There is no easy way in our present mode to discern exactly how to be present to the KC Community and the surrounding community, despite the usage of Zoom to communicate together.  Claire encouraged all to consider and discuss collectively the questions of Council structure.

Community Questions and Comments:

Longtime KC Member Carol Lobell reminded us that historically our calls come out of the visioning process.  Don Link reminded us that KC has always recognized individual calls as well as corporate calls. Normale let us know that Help End Homelessness in Howard County has allowed their tenants to forgo their April rent.  Vicki is moved by the huge needs of the greater community and looks forward to meeting those needs.  Claire encouraged us to consider thoughtfully which of the many needs KC might meet in this time of crisis, and prayerfully consider how we can let the greater community know that KC is here to help.  She will share the list of resources already compiled by Howard County faith leaders.  

Claire closed the Zoom meeting with a prayer for continuing to look to the Spirit for hope and love in the days ahead.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Marshall

Council Secretary
